Notice of Change/Withdrawal

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Florida Athletic Commission
RULE NOS.:
RULE TITLES:

61K1-3.001
Licenses, Permits; Requirement, Procedure and Period, Fees, Fight Card Approval

61K1-3.002
Promoter and Matchmaker; Licensing and Bond; Duties and Conduct

61K1-3.004
Physician; License and Duties; Authority

61K1-3.005
Manager; License; Contract Between Manager and Participant

61K1-3.006
Contracts Between Managers and Participants

61K1-3.007
Participant; License; Conduct and Other Requirements

61K1-3.008
Judge; License and Duties

61K1-3.011
Second; License and Duties

61K1-3.013
Trainer; License and Conduct

61K1-3.016
Pre-Match Physical of Participant and Referee

61K1-3.020
Post-Match Physical Requirements; Suspensions

61K1-3.021
Professional Post-Match Reports Required to be Filed; Penalty for Late Filing

61K1-3.026
Disciplinary Guidelines

NOTICE OF CORRECTION

Notice is hereby given that the following correction has been made to the proposed rule in Vol. 50 No. 195, October 4, 2024 issue of the Florida Administrative Register.

The rule notice inadvertently omitted a complete description of the SUMMARY OF STATEMENT OF ESTIMATED REGULATORY COSTS AND LEGISLATIVE RATIFICATION.
The correct SUMMARY OF STATEMENT OF ESTIMATED REGULATORY COSTS AND LEGISLATIVE RATIFICATION is as follows:
SUMMARY OF STATEMENT OF ESTIMATED REGULATORY COSTS AND LEGISLATIVE RATIFICATION:
The Agency has determined that this will not have an adverse impact on small business or likely increase directly or indirectly regulatory costs in excess of $200,000 in the aggregate within one year after the implementation of the rule. A SERC has not been prepared by the Agency.
The Agency has determined that the proposed rule is not expected to require legislative ratification based on the statement of estimated regulatory costs or if no SERC is required, the information expressly relied upon and described herein: During discussion of the economic impact of this rule at its Board meeting, the Board concluded that this rule change will not have any impact on licensees and their businesses or the businesses that employ them. The rule will not increase any fees, business costs, personnel costs, will not decrease profit opportunities, and will not require any specialized knowledge to comply. This change will not increase any direct or indirect regulatory costs. Hence, the Board determined that a Statement of Estimated Regulatory Costs (SERC) was not necessary and that the rule will not require ratification by the Legislature. No person or interested party submitted additional information regarding the economic impact at that time.  The person to be contacted regarding this rule is: Timothy L. Shipman, Executive Director, Florida Athletic Commission, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, FL 32399-1016 or telephone (850)488-8500, or by electronic mail to Timothy.Shipman@myfloridalicense.com
